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Please consider my submission,

I'm an owner/resident of an owners corporation searching for a solution to control irresponsible reckless  motorists driving on our common property at high speed (at a speed that far exceeds the 5km/h): owners/residents/visitors/and others. This situation remains unchanged for 7 years. It is clear that the only people with any power are those offenders. I am powerless to curb speeding by owners/residents/visitors/and others alike. 

I have turned for help and advise to our manager and Consumer Affairs Victoria with absolutely no satisfaction to control the speeding motorists to create a pedestrian-friendly harmonious space that is safe and secure for all. The offenders continue to abuse Model Rules: 1.1, 3.1, 5.1 and 5.2 and with impunity. This situation is absurd. As soon as any person enters our owners corporation, for what ever reason, they are outside of state laws. Police or any other authority are unable to intervene and address this ridiculous situation.

It is clear that no matter the rules they are not enforceable. How silly is that? How stupid is that? All aspects relating to owners corporations are a scam. There exist no mechanism to enforce these rules or any rules, of that I'm certain. The owners of 16 Corinella Road Woodend 3442 voted for a 5km/h speed limited. This is ignored by the same voters and everyone else. The mentality that surrounds the motor car is beyond my belief. An entry sign displays the speed limit with no affect. Letters to all parties were sent with no effect. 

People are genuinely at risk of a premature death or injury. Residents include a range of age groups that includes young children. The children are never seen playing on our common property. Never!

The Owners corporations issues paper looks at whether these Acts are achieving their purposes and, in doing so, whether they are also achieving their informal purpose of improving the ‘liveability’ of strata communities.

These Acts are not improving the ‘liveability’ of strata communities, of that I'm certain based on my personal experience. Please let state laws equally apply to owners corporations. That is the only affective mechanism to protect vulnerable people from irresponsible reckless people who only hold dear their motor cars. Our lives are much too short for the current convoluted (and expensive) bureaucratic processes, and thereby largely deny individual owners any redress from their oppressors.

I'm available to comment further.

Yours sincerely

Alfred L.C. van Amelsvoort PhD

